
[image: image1.jpg]The first name in second chances.”

id

Community
Alternatives





           


BOARD MEMBERS              OTHER ATTENDEES     
	Attendees:
	Dennis Hardiman
	Ron Zychowski

	
	Joe Clark
	Rich Semancik

	
	Patsy Sanchez
	Pam Griffith

	
	
	Randy Luecke

	Via Phone:
	Eileen Kamerick
	Melanie Owens

	
	
	David Dennis

	
	
	Ellyn Evans

	Excused:
	
	Danni Brewer - DCF

	
	
	Lorita Shirley

	
	
	Rachel Smith

	
	
	Tony Moore

	
	
	Jennifer Kuhn - DCF

	
	
	

	
	
	

	Recorder:
	
	Laura Hunt, Secretary


The Board meeting was called to order at 8:30 a.m. by the Chair, Mr. Dennis Hardiman.
Approval of Minutes

Mr. Dennis Hardiman presented the minutes of the October 24, 2015 ECA13 Board meeting for approval.  Mr. Hardiman asked for a motion to approve the minutes.   Ms. Eileen Kamerick made the motion and Mr. Joe Clark seconded the motion.  With no comments the motion was unanimously passed.  
Mr. Hardiman asked the public if they had any comments.  With no comments from the public Mr. Hardiman asked Mrs. Rachel Smith to give the Operations report.
Operations Report

Mrs. Rachel Smith highlighted the performance of ECA13 indicating that despite all the transition in our area, ECA13 is proud to have held a spot in the top 7 out of 20 CBC’s throughout the state.  ECA13 is appreciative of our team, stakeholders and providers for this performance.

ECA13 continues to look at more efficient ways to manage the work in Hillsborough, and as a result Eckerd Kids and One Hope United agreed to transition services to already existing providers.  The move to three case management organizations mirrors our system in ECA 6 and this transition is scheduled to be completed by the end of March.

Looking at the ECA13 Board report on performance, the first section indicates ECA13 contract measures in which the majority meets or exceeds the target. The measures noted in yellow are close to the target and focus continues to move performance in the right direction. The second section includes measures that were established by ECA13 to help ensure positive outcomes for children and families that we serve. As you recall, the state rolled out a new Child Welfare Practice Model to ensure consistency on removals and safety decisions for children.  There was a belief that in some areas of the state, there would be a decrease in removals and in other areas, an increase. Unfortunately for Hillsborough and five other areas we have had an increase in the number of children coming into the system. This increase is directly related to the OHC measures in the red.  We continue to refine and adjust countermeasures to address this increase.  The final chart is in reference to Independent Living that was included at the request of the board and all of these measures are in the green.
Mrs. Smith then thanked Mr. Clark for his support in all he does to help ECA13.  With no more questions from the Board, Ms. Smith concluded her report.
ECA Finance Report
Mr. Hardiman asked Mrs. Pamela Griffith to give the ECA13 Finance update.

Mrs. Griffith indicated that ECA13 is projecting a positive variance to plan of $753K.  The $736K projected deficit in Maintenance Adoption Subsidies (MAS) is expected to be fully funded.  ECA13 is experiencing a negative variance of $353K in Out-of-Home Care.  This variance can be directly attributed to unprecedented increases in the number of children coming into foster care. Multiple new strategies have been implemented by the Lead Agency to effectively manage the utilization of placement services to mitigate the negative variance.  Mrs. Griffith then highlighted 3 areas of the finance report.
Independent Living (IL) expenses are estimated to have positive variance to plan of $282K.  The budget was prepared projecting 100% participation for kids exiting foster care (turning 18) to participate in either Extended Foster Care (EFC) or Postsecondary Education Services and Support (PESS).  ECA13 is experiencing a moderate number of youth opting out of these services and trying to make it on their own; however, the funding needs to be available should any of the youth decide to return and receive these services.  Out-of-Home (OHC) Services expenses are expected to realize a negative variance of $353K. Daily OHC costs are budgeted at $41,278. ECA13 is currently approximately $1,582 over the daily rate and has experienced an increase in removals.  Multiple strategies have been implemented to effectively manage the utilization placement services and the daily rate is monitored daily.

Maintenance Adoption Subsidy (MAS) expenses are expected to be fully funded by the State.  The Department of Children and Families held back $8.5M of MAS funding, and based on recent projections the state-wide shortfall is $1.4M.  ECA13 is projected to have a surplus of $753K to be carried forward into FY17.  The organization will continue to be pro-active in managing Out-of-Home Care costs to yield positive financial performance.
With no further questions from the Board or the public Mrs. Griffith concluded her report.

External Relations Report 
Mr. Hardiman asked Mr. Martin Peters to give the Board the External Relations update.  Below are a few of the events that Mr. Martin highlighted in his report.
Fostering Education Initiative:  In partnership with the Hillsborough, Pasco and Pinellas counties school districts, Eckerd Kids’ Fostering Education Initiative provides school guidance counselors and social workers to Tampa Bay area foster children ages 0-18 in licensed care. Eckerd Kids’ Education Specialists are available to help case managers, foster parents, and relatives navigate the system to connect youth to educational supports.

The primary objective of the Fostering Education Initiative is to ensure that each youth served by Eckerd Community Alternatives receives the appropriate educational supports necessary to achieve academic excellence. The goal is to help foster youth successfully transition to post-secondary institutions, including vocational and technical schools. On October 29, Eckerd Kids hosted an Open House to celebrate this accomplishment with the Tampa Bay community.  One of the highlights of the program was hearing from Dan Scott, a recent graduate of the program.
National Adoption Month: A month set aside each year to raise awareness about the adoption of children and teens from foster care.  In total, Eckerd Community Alternatives had 61 adoptions throughout Pasco, Pinellas and Hillsborough counties!  ECA13 celebrated National Adoption Day on November 6 where 25 foster children left with new forever families.  This year’s theme was Adoption Rocks!

Home for the Holidays:  On December 25, ABC News aired a segment on foster youth, Daeshaunae Wooden.  Below is an excerpt from the story outlining the shopping trip and her visit home to her family.   Kids in foster care often spend their holiday without their families or loved ones. But for some a special program called "Home for the Holidays" is paying for kids in the foster care system to fly and see their relatives for the holiday, including a few extras for the trip.  For Daeshaunae Wooden, 12, there's nothing more exciting than cruising down the aisles of Target with an empty cart. She doesn't get to do this very often. She's busy looking at everything the junior's section has to offer, sweaters, jeans, boots, a jacket, a coats it was really exciting."

Eckerd social workers are here giving Dae a free shopping spree.  But she's not getting gifts. Instead, she's getting winter wear for a Christmas trip to Chicago. This will be the first time Dae has seen her extended family in months.
They can't take care of her full time.  "She's spent a long time in foster care and she gets to go and see her family just a couple of times a year," said Abby Hawkins, an Eckerd Family Connections Specialist. "It's really special when she gets to spend time with her grandma and her aunt."   But these social workers also want to make sure she feels equal to her Chicago cousins by giving her the proper clothes to fit right in with the Midwest's chilly weather.

Taking nearly $200 in new clothes to the checkout line, Dae can't believe she's really going to Chicago. She's grateful to these social workers who made it possible for her to be with family.

With no questions from the Board or the public Mr. Martin concluded his report.
With no more questions from the Board or the public, Mr. Hardiman adjourned the meeting at 8:55a.m.
Respectfully submitted by:  
Laura Hunt, Secretary
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